UK HECA - Annual Conference Steering Group Meeting

Monday 22nd August 2005 @ 2 p.m. and Tuesday 23rd August @ 10 a.m.

Blackpool Hilton Hotel
Present

Steve Martin

(SM)
Chair – Conference Steering Group & Welsh HECA Forum

Bruce Pittingale

(BP)
Chair – HECA East Network

Brian Sexton

(BS)
Chair – North West 

Alison Hartley

(AH)
Secretariat – North West

Paul Maplethorpe
(PM)
Chair – East Pennine

Erica Pretty

(EP)
Vice Chair – South West

Stewart Conway
(SC)
Project Manager – HECA Fora Secretariat

Helen Atkins

(HA)
Project Officer – HECA Fora Secretariat

Rob Leeson

(RL)
Project Officer – HECA Fora Secretariat

Trish Wilson

(TW)
Event Sales Manager - Blackpool Hilton Hotel
Apologies
Alison McCafferty
(AMc)
Vice Chair – East Midlands
1.
Welcome and apologies

SM welcomed the group and conveyed the above apology.

2.
Hotel viewing

TW is the main contact at the Hilton and will be on hand to organise the preparations for the conference. In her absence there are two other members of staff who will be able to assist.  

TW showed the group around the conference facilities, which included the main room, workshop areas, reception and the breakfast/dining room. All the rooms were of a substantial size, which will allow for around 300/350 guests. 200 on site bedrooms have been reserved (two nights) with another 50 on-hold (two nights). Additional accommodation will be sought in the vicinity if required.  

The following rooms were allocated to the conference:

Royal Suite – Main room plenary session, Queens Suite – Exhibition area, Trafalgar Suite (main area) – Sponsors area, Hamilton (cornered off area), Neville, Mortimer, Beaufort, Chester and York suites – Workshop rooms.

Tea and coffee and lunch breaks will be served in the exhibition area. A floor plan will be produced to ascertain the amount of exhibition stands available and where tables can be placed for lunch/tea and coffee to avoid over crowding and long queues. Breakfast and evening meal (first night only) will be served in the hotels’ restaurant, which is located on the first floor. Dinner will be a three-course carvary with vegetarian dishes, cold or hot starters and desserts. 


Action: RL
The gala dinner will be held in the Royal suite on round tables. There is sufficient space for tables (of 8), dance floor and disco and for the stage set to remain throughout the conference. HA to contact a local AV company for quotes.   







Action: HA
The Trafalgar suite - which is cornered off into two areas, Hamilton and Nelson – has been allocated as a sponsors area and may also be utilised for the gala dinner evening entertainment. 

The green room, which is situated to the side of the Royal Suite, will be used to store the delegate packs and other equipment. The business suite will also be made solely available to the steering group. The room has a range of facilities, including Internet access, printing and copying.  

The bar and lounge is situated on the first floor and will be open to non-residents until 11 p.m. There is no closing time for residents. There is also the possibility of using the in-house nightclub, which is situated on the lower ground floor. The hotel has a swimming pool and gym that is free to residents. 

The hotel’s bedrooms are currently being refurbished, along with one of the lifts.

3. 
Conference theme

It was agreed that the conference theme would be based around ‘Beyond HECA’. After some discussion it was ratified that the conference theme was based around space and the title would be ‘HECA & Beyond, the Energy Frontier’. 

4.
Budget

To assist in sustaining the secretariat the conference needs to make a profit, it is anticipated that profit will be in the region of £10-20k. The delegate rate for the public sector was therefore increased by approx 10% to £250, £180 and £120 for the packages A, B and C respectively. Concerns were raised over the strong attendance of private sector at last year’s conference, which in turn meant less places for Local authority officers. Therefore an additional  £100 was placed on private sector packages. Exhibitor rates were set at £1250 with two free day delegate places for both days. The cost was reduced from last year to attract more exhibitors, as the venue is larger than previous years. Once the floor plan for exhibitors has been devised there maybe a second rate for smaller stand spaces. 
TW provided costs for beverages and dinners for accurate budgeting. Tea/coffee £2.10 pp, OJ per jug £6.00, Water per bottle £2.75, (house) wine per bottle £16.75 and 3 course dinners range from £20. 
                 









Action: HA
5.
Delegate packs

To professionalise the conference the delegate packs will revert back to the canvas bags previously used. HA to revise budget and delegate packs sponsorship packages accordingly. 
Action: HA
TW provided a quote for sticks of rock with ‘UK HECA’ running through the middle and on labels. The approximate costs for (min) 800 bars is £350 + VAT. TW to check with supplier if half can be sliced into individual portions for placing on tables and the other half to remain as sticks of rock. 











Action: TW
The Hilton Hotel is happy to provide enough pens and paper to be included in the delegate packs. 

6.
Sponsorship Packages

A draft set of sponsorship packages were looked at by the group. It was agreed that other avenues be explored for additional packages not included. HA to discuss with Conference Care. HA to forward spreadsheet of company contacts to group for updating with names and email addresses.  












Action: HA

RL will design and print the sponsorship packages flyer and HA to disseminate to companies. As the conference is being held in the North East it was agreed that BS and AH contact Powergen and the NW Development Agency and NW Government Office for expressions of interest. Other organisations that are to be contacted after the flyers are disseminated are Defra, Carbon Trust, Enact, Utilicom, MVM, Scottish Power, EDF and British Gas. 




  Action: RL/HA/BS
7.
Speakers

Names and topics for potential speakers were deliberated and the following will be invited to speak: 
· Government representation – Michael Wicks or Elliott Morley (BP)

· BBC’s ‘No Waste Like Home’ presenter/advisor - Penney Poiser (EP)

· Mayor of Blackpool (BS to ask Tony Murphy, HECA officer for Blackpool)

· Jackie Jones, Defra about the HECA review (BP to ask at September Executive meeting)

· Scott Restrick, Energy Action Scotland about Fuel Poverty (SM)

· Philip Sellwood, EST (BP)

· Trevor Davis, Eastern region academic (BP)

· Colin Green, Environmental Expert (Agreed to speak)

· Speaker from Energie Cities about display project (SC)

· Andrew Warren about the EU directive (BP)

· Simon Roberts, Researcher (BP)

· Dyfrid Hughes, NES (PM)

· Angela Mawle, Chief Executive UKPHA (Agreed with BS since meeting)











Action: All

8.
Workshop format/ideas

The regional best practice seminars will this year be open to all energy professionals, such as Local Authority, EEAC’s, Housing Associations, Builders, PCT’s etc and will cover a range of topics, including renewables. This will be put on the HECA Executive meeting agenda. 

Action: HA
The other seminar sessions will cover NHER Home reporting, Stuart Cuddy from the Northern Ireland Housing Executive making a visual presentation on 2007 conference in Northern Ireland, NEF’s Energy for Life by Christine Ballard and 15 minutes from each country in UK on resourcing future energy supplies. 

9.
Exhibitors
The exhibition area is much larger than last year and it is anticipated that it could hold around 30-35 exhibition stands. This will be confirmed after the floor plan has been devised. 

As well as the tea/coffee and lunch being held in the exhibition area it was concurred that the gala dinner drinks reception would also held in the Queens room. This will allow full exposure of the exhibition areas throughout the conference. 

Bookings will be taken online, where exhibitors can choose their own stand space form the floor plan. There will be two free day delegate spaces with each stand space. Accommodation, however, will not be provided but a list of accommodation in the vicinity will be made available.   

The SE HECA Forum requested to exhibit at the conference and it was brought up to open this to all regional forum. There were concerns that the opportunity would be used as a commercial opportunity for regions whose secretariat are run by a private organisation. After much debate it was agreed that the idea be put on the HECA executive meeting agenda. 



Action: HA
It is expected that the online booking for exhibitors will be available before Christmas. Exhibition opportunity flyers will be sent previous to this.  





Action: RL
If exhibitors are sending stands/materials to the hotel prior to the event they will need to address the package to the attention of TW, state the conference name and the hotel’s full address. TW requested

that parcels are not sent too far in advance. Parcels will be stored in the Green Room until they are collected by exhibitors.  

10.
Steering Group

PM, who studied a degree in photography, volunteered to photograph the conference for free. PM was thanked by the group.  

John Davis (HEON, Eastern Secretariat) has offered his services as a professional toastmaster to oversee the organisation of the gala dinner evening and make the announcements. He has provided a quote of £350, which was accepted by the group.  

Tasks that were established at the meeting for the steering group will be recognised within the minutes with action points. 
11.
Evening Entertainment

There were four suggestions for the evening entertainment for the gala dinner. With the success of the casino in Cardiff it will be reintroduced this year, but possibility with a theme. There was some discussion about where the casino would be located as there isn’t a bar area attached to the Royal Suite. Ideas included utilising the sponsor’s area (Trafalgar suite) with portable cash bars, the bar/lounge area on the first floor or in the entrance hall. Brahms and Liszt were suggested to play throughout the gala dinner. This was also agreed. A disco will be held after the dinner in the main (Royal) suite. A final suggestion was to have table magicians. The costs and packages available will need to be investigated. 




Action: HA
There has been an ongoing issue with the awards procedure and it was anticipated that the procedure would be amended this year to contain themed awards. However, after discussions with a number of officers it was apparent that amending the procedure would not alter the award’s credibility. It was therefore decided to keep the old procedure but be more proactive on the awards procedure. Such as, including an earlier deadline date for submissions, enabling names to be placed on awards. In addition, providing guidance notes on submission and also PR and marketing for award winners. The Maddock life time achievement award will only be issued to officers who have shown exceptional service to HECA, or are retiring and will not necessarily be awarded each year. 

Action: HA
The Hotel can organise a pre-conference drinks reception tram ride. This would be held on the Monday night and supported by the sponsor. Approximately two trams would be required and would travel up and down the sea front for a few hours. TW to provide costs and HA to include in the budget/sponsorship packages. 



       Action: TW/HA
12.
AOB

It was requested that at the penultimate meeting in April at the hotel the steering group could meet key members of the Hilton staff, such as the event management staff, chef, house keeping and managers.  







         
Action:TW/HA

PR/Marketing will be an essential part of organising the conference this year to attract more delegates, sponsors and exhibitors. SC to contact Helen Salisbury from Splash PR to obtain quotes for PR of the conference. John Chesshire cited that the 2005 conference was the best conference yet. 

Quotes from John Chesshire and Brenda Boardman to be collected by BP for use on the promotional literature. 








Action:SC/BP
TW agreed that a HECA flag could be placed on the flagpoles at the front of the hotel. RL to design.

AMc provided a copy of an email she had received from Nicky Swetnam, NEA. In which Nicky mentions that she felt the amount of free gifts from both the sponsors and organisers was not appropriate because of the energy emissions implications. It was concurred that the free gifts provided in the delegate packs were specifically chosen for their environmental attributes. The Conference Steering group cannot comment on behalf of the sponsors and their free gifts. 

Date of next meetings

6/7th December 2005 – Leicester Energy Agency

7/8th February 2006 – Civic Centre, Poole

4/5th April 2006 – Blackpool Hilton Hotel
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